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MINUTES
5th May 2015
10:00am
MEETING ROOM 4 RPCH
Present:

Ron Wood



Ron Sabiston



Roy Collier



Merrol Hay




Carole Wood



Elizabeth Walton




Denis Kossick



Kathleen Walker

Apologies:
 
Sue & Jim White, John Stephenson, Lesley Hutchinson
Ron Wood chaired today’s meeting as Lesley was absent due to sickness.

1. Follow up from last meeting:

1.1 PMS to GMS contract – Merrol explained that the surgery has signed up to all the DES/LES/NES and that we expect a finalised budget by September.

1.2 EPS – Seems to be running quite smoothly now although it still creates more work for the Surgery. Healthwatch feel it has settled now and is working effectively.

1.3 CQC Inspection – Merrol explained that it is likely to be fairly soon that we receive our inspection. The surgery is given 2 weeks’ notice with 1 week to submit all the necessary paperwork and evidence. Merrol is required to give a presentation on how the practice meets the 5 key CQC questions with regard to each population age group. The CQC inspectors will also require an interview with the PPG Chair and vice chair and this could last up to one hour. Ron explained that it had been discussed that the PPG do a ‘mock inspection’ prior to the CQC visit to ‘look at things with fresh eyes’. Merrol will inform the group when we have a date.

1.4 Log-in screen. Andrea has made the log-in screen more visual however a few members of the group state that the screen is not always working and they have had to ask the receptionist to switch it on. Merrol to liaise with Andrea about this.
1.5 Election of Chair – There has been no nominations for the chair position and Lesley has made it clear that she wishes to continue as chair. Ron asked those present to vote on Lesley remaining as chair. Unanimous decision therefore this item can be completed on this year’s action plan.
1.6 Arriva update – With regard to parking at JCUH, PALS are still waiting for planning permission to have another 200 car spaces added plus an additional 40 disabled bays. The staff currently occupy this area for parking and therefore there has to be planning permission to concert it to public use.

2. New member staff induction – Michelle, our new receptionist is settling in well and moving through the induction process. The surgery is very pleased to have her.

3. Nurse reducing hours – Jean Carrick our practice nurse will be dropping 1 day per week later this year to look after her grandchildren. This means that we will be without nursing cover on Thursdays and Fridays. Becky, our healthcare assistant is going to increase her hours to fill this shortfall and will be trained up to perform dressings, injections, etc. Jean will concentrate on the more complex duties i.e. ear syringing, cervical smears and disease group clinics. Merrol asked for feedback from the group in the future on how Becky is getting on.

4. PLACE update – PEAT inspections:

Northallerton – All problems have been addresses with the exception of the flooring.

Redcar PCH – A good inspection especially with regard to food hygiene and distribution. It has been 5 years since the hospital opened and therefore there was some wear and tear noted to the floors especially in the walk-in centre.

Ron let us know that from July, Endoscopy will be opening.

Also the Minor Surgery unit will finally be opening later in the year.

RPCH only has 1 ward – Zetland Ward. Since Carter Bequest closed their stroke patients have been transferred to RPCH – an allocation of 12 beds being made. They also brought their furniture etc. so the Zetland Ward is very cluttered at the moment while they try and locate some storage. Ron asked the question what will happen when Guisborough closes, will they transfer patients to RPCH again, if so it is likely to become a stroke hospital and what will happen to the patients who are sent to this hospital after leaving JCUH but before going home??
Ron hopes to have the JCUH PLACE report for the next meeting.

5. CCG PPAG – A well-attended meeting of approx. 21 patients from various practices. Phillippa Poole from the CCG gave a presentation. Ron also attended a meeting with South Tees commissioning group who are looking to introduce and advisory group. They would like members of the public on this group, which will look at commissioning services, and asked members of the public to apply. Ron put himself forward for this however his application was declined as he is already a member of Healthwatch and it was considered a conflict of interests.

6. Newsletter – Any ideas for the next one, please e-mail to Merrol.

7. PPG Awareness week – this was something Lesley added to the agenda however she is absent today and so we were unable to discuss this.

8. AOB:

8.1 Kathleen suggested headphones for the receptionists on front desk as she thinks this would be more comfortable than balancing the phone whilst trying to write – Merrol to discuss with reception staff

8.2 The PPG would like it minuting that they think the Surgery provides an excellent service.
8.3 Ron asked for Philippa Poole to be invited to talk at a future meeting re the Pilot Ruth Johnson discussed. – Merrol to arrange
8.4 ECIC card – Details re this will be put in the next newsletter. This is a card you can apply for, free of charge, that runs alongside your travel insurance and enables you immediate access to foreign healthcare should you need it. Details of this are in the handouts enclosed.
9. Date and time of next meeting: - Tuesday July 7th 2014  10:00am Meeting Room 4.
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